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Somerton Somerset TA11 7HG
Tel. 01963 240667
Fax. 01963 240230
Minutes of the Committee Meeting of the Ladies Section of Wheathill Golf Club held on

Date:     Wed. 17th May at 6.00.p.m. 2017
Venue:   Jubilee Room, Wheathill Golf Club
AGENDA
Present


Sue Bamping


SBa
Ladies Captain


Melanie Brewin

MB
Vice Captain


Pam Frith


PF
Past Captain


Sandra Bradshaw

SB
Secretary


Sue Harrop


SH
Handicap Secretary


Joan Stone


JS
Competition Secretary


Lynn O’Neill


LO
New Members Delegate


Ann Gates


AG
Committee Member/Eclectic

1. Apologies for absence
Helen Lane


HL
Treasurer
Jan Finan


JF
County Delegate

Greta Hillier


GH
Committee Member
2. Approval of Minutes of previous meeting –The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 19th April were accepted as an accurate record.
Proposed by …MB…  Seconded by …AG..     Signed by Lady Captain
3. Matters arising
I have had a further meeting with Dave Gregory regarding the Ladies’ financial arrangements. He suggested that we close the reserve account as it gives us very little interest - 13p last year, and if all the money was in the one account it would give us greater flexibility. I have discussed this with Helen and she would prefer to leave things as they are. If the situation ever arose that money was needed above the amount in the Current account it would be quite easy to transfer the money across. I was able to reassure her that we would be getting the £75.

Gunnar has investigated the possibility of having the use of a Trike motorbike for Liz’s birthday Bash, and his sister in law is prepared to come and do the honours,

Items from the Main Committee
· The Committee is seeking clarification from SGU on the legality of the winter mat SSS, and whether this could be classed as a local rule for restricted Wheathill use only.

· As Club Captain Gunnar has received an invitation to play in the regional PGA Pro Captains’ finals. He will be playing with Mark Singleton.

· Players are to be encouraged to include the marker’s name on their score cards to assist the competition secretaries, but players will not be disqualified if the name is missing. The next issue of score cards will include provision for the inclusion of the marker’s name.

· I raised the issue of the Club’s Silver Jubilee next year as planning needs to start this year. It was agreed that sections would discuss this in Committee and return with ideas in the June meeting.

4. Lady Captain’s Report
· The ladies played their first League on Thursday 4th May at Mendip and achieved a very creditable win 4 and 3. The next match is away again at Minehead on Monday 22nd May at 2pm. The start time was changed to accommodate those who wish to attend Mike Liley’s funeral that morning. Minehead were very supportive of the request to change the start time. It was considered to be the better option rather than a change of date.

· The Ladies Section was well represented in the BHF with Heather Bush wining the Ladies’ Trophy.

· Despite the weather the ladies had a successful Invitation Day yesterday. Thanks go to Pam, Alan, Howard, Gunnar and Sean, who stepped in at the last minute, as well as Andrew and the ground staff for all their help in making things run smoothly. Thanks also go to Ann who battled with the computer to produce the results, as Joan was working. The sound in the Clubhouse afterwards was a good indication of level of enjoyment. It was lovely to see some past members returning as well as friends from other clubs.
5. Lady Vice-Captain’s Report
Wheathill ladies played a friendly match at Long Sutton on 8th May. Despite good weather and their course being in great condition Wheathill lost 5 to½.

However the ladies enjoyed their day. I would appreciate any feedback on their trial catering arrangements on the day so that I can pass our opinion back.
Sign -up sheets have gone up for Orchardleigh away on 5th June and the Tall Pines away day on 27th July.

We now have 11 pairs entered in the Mixed Open, including one lady who plays off scratch. I am politely asking members when I play with them, if they will be entering and encouraging them to do so. One Wheathill gentleman asked me to find him a partner and I have done this, just awaiting his entry form. Would all the ladies on the Committee please consider entering this event or volunteering some time on the desk. 

6. Treasurer’s Report
	
	MEETING - MAY 2017
	2017
	2016

	Date
	Comp
	Entries
	Income
	Expenses
	Profit
	Entries
	Profit

	02.04.17
	Margarita
	20
	60
	49
	11
	28
	14

	08.04.17
	Coronation Foursomes
	16
	48
	48
	0
	14
	1

	13.04.17
	Medal - Midweek
	16
	48
	11
	37
	18
	43

	20.04.17
	Stableford - Mid Week & Trier's Trophy
	14
	42
	31
	11
	16
	8

	23.04.17
	Stableford - Weekend & Trier's Trophy
	18
	54
	46
	8
	16
	8

	30.04.17
	Medal - Weekend
	4
	12
	11
	1
	12
	25

	APRIL
	Tuppy Trophy
	16
	48
	40
	8
	16
	8

	APRIL
	Eclectic - Autumn (Nov - April.inc.)
	19
	95
	86
	9
	157
	10

	
	TOTALS
	123
	407
	322
	85
	277
	117

	
	MONEY AT BANK
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Current A/C
	£942.09
	Includes £40.00 to be paid in prize money for Summer Eclectic
	
	
	
	

	
	Reserve A/C
	£589.53
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Charity A/C- 2017 DSAA
	£921.04
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Entry Fees for Open Comps.included 
	Ladies - £455.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	in Current A/C figures
	Mixed - £124.00
	
	
	
	
	


7. Competition Secretary’s Report         
           Competition Results:
            Shire Trophy 
1st – Molly Shire

2nd – Jane Beauford

3rd – Heather Bush

Judith Rowsell Mixed Alliance Stableford 01/05/2017

Entries 18 teams of 4 players
1st – Caroline Wolfe/Paul Russell/Nick Maynard/Dan Lake

2nd – Joan Stone/Keith Massheder/Dave Kerswell/Kevin Snook

3rd – Lynn O’Neill/Sean O’Neill/Gavin Cleverley/Sean Woodward

4th -  Kirsty Waterton/Richie Watertom/Lewis Greenwood-King/Matt Parsons

Ladies Invitation Day  16/05/2017

Entries 14 teams of 2 players

      1st – Ann Gates/Catherine Chick – 44 point

2nd- Anne Scott/ Steph Jones – 44 points

3rd – Jill Bryne/Claire Tickell – 44 points

4th – Molly Shire/Ruth Dowell = 41 points
Eclectic Review

Once again there were 19 entries for the eclectic, a considerable improvement on last year’s winter eclectic. 

There were 7 ladies in the silver competition, which was won by Jill Byrne with nett 56, Second was Gin Stewart with nett 57 and Third was Ann Gates with nett 60.

12 ladies took part in the bronze division with Lynn O`Neill winning with nett 60.5, Sandra Bradshaw was second with 61, and Sue Adams was third with 61.5. A very close result.

As a result of the high numbers entering, there were bumper prizes of £21.50 for first, £13.00 for second and £8.50 for third.

8. Handicap Secretary’s Report
APRIL MEDAL

30.04.17

1ST  Jill Byrne  73

2ND  Les Wills  76

3RD  Janette Stewart 76

Lowest gross Les Wills 88

(4 entrants)
MAY MEDAL

04.05.17

1ST  Les Wills  68

2ND  Jill Byrne  70

3RD  Ann Gates  70

Lowest gross Les Wills 80

(13 entrants)
APRIL  STABLEFORD & TRIERS TROPHY
20.04.17

Division 1

1ST  Greta Hillier 36
2ND Jill Byrne 33

3RD    __________
Division 2
1ST  Paula Nankervis  37

2ND  Sue Bamping  35

3RD Sandra Bradshaw 34

( 14 entrants)

APRIL  STABLEFORD & TRIERS TROPHY
23.04.17

Division 1

1ST  Janette Stewart  35

2ND  Linda Johnson  34

3RD Les Wills  34

Division 2
1ST  Paula Nankervis  40

2ND  Marion Ramsay  37

3RD Anne Scott  35

 (18 entrants)

The winner of the Triers Trophy was Marion Ramsay

MAY STABLEFORD

07.05.17
Division 1

1ST  Linda Johnson  32

2ND  Greta Hillier  31

3RD Kate Cleverly  31

Division 2
1ST  Sue Moon  38

2ND Melanie Brewin  33

3RD Sylvia Bates  33

(12 entrants)
MAY STABLEFORD

11.05.17
Division 1

1ST  Jill Byrne  41

2ND  Sue Rees  35

3RD Judith Rowsell  34

Division 2
1ST  Paula Nankervis  40

2ND Caroline Wolfe  39

3RD Sandra Bradshaw  35

(18 entrants)

The best Stableford score in the Bronze division was Caroline Wolfe. She will be able to compete for the Barlow Cup in the County Bronze Open Competition on July 31st at Clevedon golf club. I will ask her whether she will be entering this because I am able to offer the chance to the runner up Sue Moon if she can’t take part.

HANDICAP REDUCTIONS

Sue Moon  33 to 32

Jill Byrne  18 to 17

Paula Nankervis  31 to 29

Paula Nankervis 29 to 28

Caroline Wolfe 24 to 23 (supplementary)

Caroline Wolfe 23 to 22
Marion Ramsay 31 to 30
HANDICAP INCREASES

Jane Beauford 27 to 28

Jen Warmington  16 to 17

Rachel Farthing  18 to 19

Judith Rowsell  17 to 18

Jean Crossman  32 to 33

Greta Hillier  16 to 17

NEW HANDICAPS
Marion Hodgson 33

Dee Powell     36

Thea Gorman  21

Tina Blackwell   36

Carole Parsons   36
HANDICAP NEWS
None

9. County Delegate’s Report  - Nothing to report at this time
10. New Members Report
We have one new member, Dee Powell.  Already she knows a few of the ladies in the club
11. Juniors
Further funding has been secured from SGU to develop and reduce handicaps of our current Juniors.  This allows for10 x Group coaching sessions and up to 4 individual sessions for 6 nominated individuals.

One development league fixture has been played, 3 more are on the cards over the coming months including one to be hosted by Wheathill. ( Some assistance may be requested).

There will be a new initiative trialled in September with Jill and Les going to selected primary schools to offer ‘after school’ taster sessions for child accompanying parent/grandparent. This is to encourage follow- on at the club because after all someone has to transport a junior member to the club so it seems logical to try to hook the adult with the child!
12. Starters for Men’s Competitions - None received
13. Correspondence – None received
14. AOB
JS.  A starter is required for the Lintern competition.  PF volunteered to do this.

MB.   Provision of alternative Team shirts had been investigated. Unfortunately the cost of replacement cotton shirts would be £55 each. Clearly this was thought to be much too expensive. If sleeveless team shirts are required then these could be provided in Spring green which is very similar to the existing shirts.
SH.  It was made clear that if a player has a handicap of 30 and above then they can be included in the Triers Trophy. This is played in conjunction with the April Stableford.  Players in the Triers trophy must play with another player who has a handicap lower than 30. Problems have arisen on two occasions recently regarding who should enter. It was agreed that the ruling on this should be investigated and clarified.

AG.  It has been noted that some of the fairways have been ‘shortened’. Clearly this causes greater difficulty for players with high handicaps. It was good to see that the grass had been cut short before the ditch on 6th and 16th.

SBa   A letter had been received from a lady member regarding the rule concerning ball/ marker if accidentally moved on the putting green.  (England Golf).  SBa will take the enquiry to the Main committee.
SBa   Dress Code.  Discussion followed regarding what was acceptable/ not acceptable on the golf course.  SBa had very kindly tried to address this problem by providing illustrations that could define acceptable dress code at Wheathill. It was agreed that we would like to promote acceptable clothing for golf but agreed that this must be done very sensitively as we would not wish to offend players or inhibit them from playing.  It was also agreed that an acceptable dress code ( if we have one) needs to be reinforced in the pro shop where everyone goes at the start of play. Further discussion will continue at a later date. 
There being no further business the meeting closed at   7.20 p.m.

Date of next meeting   Wednesday 21st June  2017

Location:  Jubilee Room, Wheathill Golf Club at 6.00 p.m.

Signed as correct. ……………………………… Date …………..
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